Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J(a)(5) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve the Lead Member Report and endorse the submission of the Capital Gateway Bid for Highway Maintenance and Network Recovery.

The Reasons are 
· The condition of the highway network is a matter for concern, particularly following the damage caused by last winter.  The current severe weather will undoubtedly cause many more defects to appear.
· The Highway Network Recovery Plan provides the most economic solution for delivering a sustainable highway network, recovering the current condition.

· Failure to act now will worsen the situation, and result in costing the Council significantly more to address.
Assessment of Risk 
The approval of the report represents the adoption of a risk reduction strategy by the Council, with respect to the delivery of its duties as Highway authority under the Highways Act.

The source of funding - To be determined
Legal Advice obtained  Yes  Alison Swinnerton 
Financial Advice obtained  Yes Tony Hatton, 

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Capital Gateway mandate – Network Recovery 


Contact Officer: Richard Goodwin




Tel No  X4019
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Planning

Date 21st December, 2010
*
This decision was published on 21st December, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on 6th January, 2011 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

